Resume of the 2017 Annual Town Meeting

Town Meeting was called to order by Moderator, Paul Rogers, MD at 10:01 A.M. Eastern Standard Time at Waterville’s Town Hall on Tuesday, March 7, 2017, to act on the following business, to wit:

Article 1.  To elect a Moderator of the Town Meeting.  Dr. Paul Rogers.

Article 2.  To elect all Town Officers for the ensuing year:

Town Clerk for one year.  Nancy LaRose


Treasurer for one year.  Nancy LaRose


Selectman for three years.  Arthur Tilton

Road Commissioner for one year.  Vacant

Lister for three years.  Cathryn Wright

First Constable for one year.  Carlos Martin


Second Constable for one year.  Nancy LaRose


Auditor for three years.  Donna Barry

Library Trustee for three years.  April Vanderveer

Library Trustee for three years.  Alice Godin



Delinquent Tax Collector for one year.  Nancy LaRose


Grand Juror for one year.  Marshall Pahl


Trustee of Public Money for one year.  Diane Schwarm


Agent to Convey Real Estate for one year.  Diane Schwarm


Agent to Prosecute and Defend Suits for one year.  Shawn LaRose


LRSWMD Representative for two years.  Howard Duchacek

 
Emergency Management Coordinator for two years. John Terrel

Article 3.  To hear the report of the Auditors and to take the action as is deemed necessary in the adoption of such report.  Report accepted.

Article 4.  Will the Town of Waterville appropriate the sum of $7,620.00 to support the following:         $    300.00
Capstone Community Action Council

      250.00
Lamoille Restorative Center
      500.00
Central Vermont Council on Aging

   2,019.00
Lamoille Home Health & Hospice

      200.00
Central Vermont Adult Basic Education, Inc.

      411.00
Lamoille County Planning Commission

      200.00
Clarina Howard Nichols Center

      100.00
Retired & Senior Volunteer Program (RSVP)

      440.00
Meals on Wheels

      300.00
Lamoille Day Health Services (aka Out & About)

      200.00
North Country Animal League

      400.00   
Rural Community Transportation, Inc. (RCT)

         

           500.00
Waterville Baseball/Softball Association



        1,800.00
Waterville Town Library

$ 7,620.00

Total appropriations of $7,620.00.  Voted in Favor, by voice.
Article 5.  To see if the Town of Waterville will vote a specific sum of money on the Grand List of said Town for the year 2017 and appropriate same its current expenses and its indebtedness?  If so, to set the amount and manner of its Collection.  It was voted, by voice, to accept the proposed budget of $295,952.48 (which includes Article 4).  The manner of its collection will be the same as last year - tax bills will be sent out by August 5th, due September 5th with a 4% discount; after September 5th, no discount.  Taxes due by October 5th; tender to delinquent tax collector after October 5th.  Delinquent tax collector charges 8% on amounts tendered for collection.  

Article 6.  Will the voters authorize the Select Board to borrow money to pay current expenses and debts of the Town in anticipation of the collection of taxes for such purposes, by note on the general town?  Voted in Favor, by voice.

Article 7.  To do any other business that may legally come before the meeting.  

Town Clerk’s Office Renovation project – the next phase will be windows, repair to clapboards and painting.  The building does have lead paint.  Mold testing came back negative.

Jon Fox asked Select Board to look into regular wash-out areas on Town roads, and maybe do some permanent ditching, gravel, etc.  Culvert maintenance to be included.

Waterville Fire District water project has now been completed.  This was done through grants.

It was suggested that some of our roads need to be built up.

Roadside brush cutting was not pushed back this year.

Suggestion to put a blinking light in front of town hall when there are functions to slow the traffic down.  Possibly a crosswalk.

Thank you to Select Board for being able to have Thursday morning Jam sessions.

Adjourned the Town Meeting at 10:37 A.M.

Dated at Waterville this 9th day of March 2017.

Donald Lynch, Sr.


Arthur Tilton


Jay Marsh

Select Board, Town of Waterville

ATTEST: 

Nancy LaRose

Town Clerk, Town of Waterville


Resume of the 2017 Annual Town School District Meeting

School Meeting was called to order by Moderator, Paul Rogers, MD at 10:39 A.M. Eastern Standard Time at Waterville’s Town Hall on Tuesday, March 7, 2017, to act on the following business, to wit:

Article I:  To elect the following officers:


       1.  Moderator.  Dr. Paul Rogers


       2.  Waterville School District School Director for three (3) years.  Bart Bezio was elected.

       3.  Lamoille Union District School Director for up to 12/31/17.  James Osborn was elected.

       4.  Lamoille North Modified Unified Union School Director for the one (1) year remainder       
                       of two (2) year term.  Amanda Tilton-Martin was elected.


 

 By Paper Ballot:  Amanda Tilton-Martin – 45; Heather Mateja – 15
Article II:  To hear and act upon the reports of the Waterville Town School District Officers.  Reports accepted by voice.
Article III:  To establish compensation for the elected officers of Waterville Town School District, if any.  Same as last year.  Chairperson will receive $800; other board members and clerk will receive $600; Treasurer will receive $600.

Article IV:  Shall the voters of the Waterville Elementary School District approve the school board to expend $1,098,838 which is the amount the school board has determined to be necessary for the ensuing fiscal year?  It is estimated that this proposed budget, if approved, will result in education spending of $17,471 per equalized pupil.  This projected spending per equalized pupil is 7.19% higher than spending for the current year.  It was voted, by voice, to accept the proposed budget of $1,098,838 for the Elementary School.  It will be collected in the same manner as last year.  

Article V:  Will the Town School District authorize its School Directors to borrow money to pay the current expenses and debts of said District in anticipation of the collection of taxes for such purposes, and if so, provide whether the same shall be done by orders or notes of the capital district?  Orders or notes – Voted in Favor, by voice.
Article VI:  To do any business that may legally come before the meeting. 
Future local budget votes will be out of our hands with the new merge, will be voted as one big district.
Discussed school bus turn around on Lapland Road.
A big thank you was given to the School Board for all of their time and efforts
A big thank you was given to Kate Torrey for year at WES.
Adjourned the School District Meeting at 11:50 A.M.
Dated at Waterville this 9th day of March 2017.
Amanda Tilton-Martin


Marshall Pahl


Bart Bezio
School Directors, Town of Waterville

ATTEST:  Nancy LaRose

                  Town Clerk, Town of Waterville

